The First Norval Scouts formally welcomed new Assistant Scoutmaster Bob Lamoureaux (right) last week with an investiture ceremony conducted by District Scout Service Commissioner Dave Shrubsole. A proud son, Robble Lamoureaux, held the Scout flag during the brief ceremony.



Scoutmaster John Blackwell (left) and new assistant Bob Lamoureaux (right) presented trophies to Ricky McGregor (second from left - 1980) and Jim Rice (1981). The Scout and Gulde movement Is currently taking its summer rest from the wide variety of activities its members are used to, but a number of Halton Hills youngsters are attending the big Jamboree in Calgary.

(Photos by Jean Layman)

Our next public meeting will

be September 24, with place

and speaker to be announced

#### Hospice care sessions evaluated

## 'Sharing and caring' earns group accolades

The North Halton hospice care interest group held its final meeting of the season June 17, at St. John's United Church in Georgetown.

The idea behind Hospice care of providing for an optimum environment for the terminally ill can only be achieved if there is time to listen, to understand and to provide care. A great deal of study on this subject indicates that this time is not available in normal health care facilities.

A group workshop session accomplished the results organizers desired.

Altendance at the group's four meetings and evaluation forms that have been returned suggest there is a desire for such a focus of care and many desire a more personal investigation of their own feelings and experiences with death, along with help in acquiring skills and confidence necessry to support dying.

It is felt that even though there is no immediate opportunity to establish a working Hospice, it is still possible to provide personal help and caring to those who are dying and their families. Regardless of whether this help is forth coming from professionals or lay friends it is more effective if it is based on relevant knowledge and skills. The group - aims to provide these.

Two people who attended this meeting for the first time were asked to write down their feelings about the meeting and what it accomplished.

Written by Vera House of

"Having for some time been very 'interested in Hospice Care, it was my privilege to attend a meeting of the Halton Palliative Care Group at St. John's Church".

It was a most intersting informative meeting with pertinent information presented. A very friendly atmosphere prevailed and tea and coffee had been prepared by the organizers for everyone. The atmosphere was informal and discussions were lively as everyone participated.

Several "exercises" had been planned - the group enjoyed them and gained more insight and knowledge from participation and discussions. All had a common interest in Hospice care and shared interest in helping terminal patients and their families to live as fully as possible physically, emotional and spiritually for us as long as there is life - the Hospice care volunteer would be trained to

I felt that all were concerned, interested in the Hospice Care Program and left the meeting feeling more enthusiastle (i.e. convinced that this is a much needed and worthwhile service)." Joyce Frehs from Acton:

"This was the first meeting of this nature that I had attended - I was Impressed. I found the group to be very friendly and certainly very sharing and earing. It truly provided food for thought,"

Our thanks to Vera and Joyce for their support.

The group is offering a course in the fall, "Developing Resources for Supporting the Dying and Bereaved" Tuesday evenings 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. from October 20 to December 1, to be held in Glen Williams. We have room for only eight persons and anyone who is interested should call Karen Ferguson at 877-3431 before 

#### Damaged car recovered

A 1974 Gremlin was stolen from the parking lot at the Halton Hills Shopping Centre sometime during a seven-hour period Thursday afternoon. The car belonging to an employee of Miracle Mart was later found abandoned in a ditch that same day on the Sixth Line. Approximately \$1,000 damage had been done to the car,



Limehouse ends busy season

By ELAINE HANNAH Herald Special Scouting has now come to a close in Limehouse for the summer. The last month was

quite busy for all sections. In May, the Cubs hiked to Acton from the Scout Hut along the Guelph Rainal Trail. During the hike they made plaster casts of the feet of animals. The same weekend, the Scouts look part in the

Scouts in the Districts. All of the boys taking part were able to finish the 20 mile hike.

served after the ceremony.

Beavers, Bobby Shleridge, David Lawrence, Ronnie Batchelor, Robble Karn, Darren Hill and Jay Lawrence swam up the river to join the Cub Pack. Refreshments were

All sections attended the memories from his Scouting annual banquet with either

each boy. The Beavers entertained everyone with a song the Cubs presented three short skits and the Scouts and Venturers showed slides of their cance trip last summer and of the knyaks which the Venturers are building. Special guest speaker was Clint Croswell who is in charge of Group Servicing in the District. He spoke of some of his

oughly enjoyed. All sections also attended the parade in Georgetown which started at the fairgrounds and ended at Cedarvale Park for a short Scout's own service.

The Cubs had their summer camp at the back of the Hannah property during which time they had a hike along the Bruce Trail with a wagon ride back, set up and ran an obstaclecourse, passed their athlete badge and had a good

Theron Butterfield (left) of

the Fourth Georgetown troop

and Tim Hancock of First

Georgetown were among seve-

ral Halton Scouts honored

during a special ceremony in

the regional council chambers

in Oakville June 21. Provincial

Assistant Scout Commissioner

Jim Dills presented the boys

with special certificates signed

by Governor-General Ed Sch-

reyer for their outstanding

efforts in the movement.

Mon., Tues. 10 to 8

time doing their own cooking. The following week they had their going up ceremony when Billy Shocbridge, Wally Clark and Gary Foster were re-

ceived into the Scout Troup. Everyone enjoyed hot dogs after the ceremony. Wally and Gary also enjoyed a bike hike with Akela Elaine Hannah from Limehouse to Acton. exploring the trails behind Fairy Lake.

The year ended with Baloo Robert Foster taking the green six to Kortright conservation area to study nature. This six lost the least inspection points. The Scouts attended the

combined Scout-Guide camp and had a good time in spite of the rain. Now the Scouts and Venturers are busy getting ready to go to the Canadian Scout Jamboree in Alberta. Five Scouts, five Venturers and two leaders left by train Saturday night and will be arriving back July 12.

Cubmaster Elaine Hannah has also gone to the Jamboree as a volunteer staff, working in the canteens there, but will not be going out with the boys. She will also return July 12. The Annual District Awards Night was held in Georgetown June 8 and we were very pleased to see Cub Gary Foster receive a certificate for having earned

COCHRANE TRAVEL BUREAU

Moore Park Plaza 877-0222

TO EUROPE AND GREAT BRITAIN WITH LAKER

5% Discount Does Not Include Regular Air Lines

Wed., Thurs., Frl. 10 to 9

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT

TRAVEL DISCOUNTS JULY AND

AUGUST ON CHARTER FLIGHTS

his five stars, Robert Foster and Glenda Benton receive their Warrant of Appointment for serving three years and taking basic training and Dick Rock receives his five-year service pin. Some parents ended the year

by attending a hay ride and weiner roast hosted by Shella and Robert Foster. We were sorry more people couldn't attend and enjoy the fun and fellowship as well as the accordian of Dennis White. We hope everyone has a safe

and happy summer.



#### Drapery Cleaning

- Perfect Pleat No Shrinkage
- · Fresh-as-new Finish

Now at:

#### BARRAGER'S

Cleaners Ltd. 166 Guelph St., Georgetown

877-2279

LIMITED TIME ONLY!

ALL DRAPERY ORDERS!

#### years which everyone thor-Annual Explorer Hike for all mother or father coming with Top honors, new ASM for Alberta-bound Norval troop

Calgary Jamboree underway, but local Scouting takes a break

#### By JEAN LAYMAN Herald Special

First Norval Scout troop held its last regular meeting of this season last Wednesday night with the investiture of Assistant Scoutmaster Bob Lamoureux.

Dave Shrubsole, Coordinator of District Scout Service team, invested Scouter Bob, who has been Cubmaster of First Norval Cubs for several years. Robble Lamoureux assisted with the ceremony for his

Following the Investiture, Scoutmaster John Blackwell presented the Scout of the Year trophy to Ricky McGregor (1980) and Jim Rice (1981).

All members of the troop are "Alberta-bound" for the Canadian Jamboree July 1 through 10. Those attending are Scouters - Blackwell and Lamoureux and Scouts Dean Ortolan, Doug Taylor, Robbie Lamoureux, Jim Rice, Gary Rice, Jeff Sholdice, Rob Von Zuben, Ricky McGregor, Richard Lawson and Joel Brown.

The group committee headed up by Art Rice chairman, and Treasurer Ted Von Zuben, raised \$3,100 to divide up among the 12member contingent going to the Jamboree.

Scouters John and Bob had all Scouts weigh-in and check their gear, ready for this Friday as some are leaving to motor out to the Jamboree, to be held at Konanaski 55 miles west of Calgary. Others are flying.



# Milliere TV's ONCE-A-YEAR SAVINGS! BIG SELECTION! **END-OF-MODEL-YEAR**

#### Super Priced — 1981 Models

Pay our current low price for a selected 1981 RCA Color TV and save up to \$200.00 or more compared to the cost of its 1982 successor! We've got a good selection of 1981's in stock right now - but at these prices they're sure

to go fast. Come on in now and save!

SPECIAL LARGE SCREEN **RCA Remote Control Color Television** Full 3 year Der Regular Eale Price 1548.00 M.S.C.P. \$54800 Buy New And Large

**RCA XL-100 COLOR** 14".....\$36808 MSLP, 469.93 M.S. L.P. 1579.95

20" RCA XL-100 COLOR PORTABLE TELEVISION KW S A O O O O Buy Now And Save!

**NEW JERROLD REMOTE CONTROL 60 CHANNEL WIRELESS CONVERTER** PRITHE \$1195

ALL RCA COLOR SETS ADVERTISED HAVE COMPLETE 3 YEAR WARRANTY IN-HOME SERVICE!



REMOTE CONTROL REMOTE CONTROL scen volume up & down, scan through channels quickly. \$7.9800 M.B.L.P. 11098" NOW ONLY

#### SUPER SPECIAL!

26" Colortrak Console M.S.L.P. 1149.95

Top of the line classes Milliers TV Special. . . . .

JERROLD REMOTE CONTROL CONVERTER WITH CORD

How Dnly.....

#### **DOUBLE SAVINGSI**

Other Converter Models from \$29.95

On combination Color TV and Aerial Purchases - Save up to '235.00 on Instock models. Save up to '80.00 on a 40 ft. tower, color head and rotor installation.



#### **GUARANTEED SERVICE WITH ALL SALES**

#### 877-3405

We Service What We Sell

14 Wesleyan Street Just oll Main St. We will not knowingly be

undersold. NOW IN OUR 28th YEAR

Before you buy check our low, low prices!

WHY PAY MORE?

### GEORGETOWN TIRE SALES LTD.

Sat. 10 10 8

# 



\$80.88 on four Off our everyday prices. Fuel-afficient steel-belted

Eliminates spring and fall

 Quiet running on dry roads Over 10,000 biting edges for traction on ice and in snow

SIZE	PRICE	SALE PRICE EACH IN PAIRS	SALE PRICE EACH IN SETS OF FOUR
P156/80R13	67.15	60.43	57.07
P165/75R13	76.40	68.78	64.94
P185/75R13	79.35	71.43	67.44
P185/80R13	60.20	72.18	68.17
P185/75R14	91.30	82.17	77.80
P195/75R14	94.70	85.23	80.49
P205/75R14	98.80	88.92	83.98
P215/75R14	106.70	90.03	90.69
P225/75R14	118.85	108.08	101.02
P205/75R15	100 65	90.58	85.55
P215/75R15	109.85	98.86	93.37
P225/75R15	116.25	104.62	98.81
P235/75R15	134,75	121.27	114.53

Prices are for whitewalls and include expert installation.

GEORGETOWN TIRE SALES LTD. 345 Guelph St., Georgetown 877-1535

GOOD YEAR